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Living Last Supper Presentation 

Thursday, April 14 

7pm 



 

Dear people of God,  

Last month, I wrote about the oft-repeated theme of community throughout Scripture, and God’s presence within 

those relationships and connections. And this month, we have another glimpse of community as our eyes turn toward 

the end of the Lenten season and the cross that is there.  

As we near the end of the Passion story of Jesus Christ’s betrayal, arrest, trial, and 

crucifixion, we find ourselves gathered in another community at the foot of the cross. In 

John’s Gospel, it is where we find Jesus’ mother and other women, who came to be with 

him in his suffering. There we join them, a multitude assembled at the our Savior’s feet.  

Colossians 1:19-20 tells us (the bold words are my emphasis): For in him all the fullness 

of God was pleased to dwell, and through him God was pleased to reconcile to himself 

all things, whether on earth or in heaven, by making peace through the blood of his 

cross. 

In this passage, we find God’s desire: to reconcile and connect all things to God. Through 

Jesus’ death on the cross, all people and creation are united into a new community, now 

made peaceful through Jesus’ generous sacrifice.  

The beautiful hymn “Were You There” is often sung on Good Friday: 

 Were you there when they crucified my Lord? 

 Were you there when they crucified my Lord? 

 Oh, sometimes it causes me to tremble, tremble, tremble. 

 Were you there when they crucified my Lord? 
 

We are all there. We all stand there at Jesus’ crucifixion. We are witnesses to the lengths that God will go. We are 

recipients of the grace God gives to us there. We stand at the cross, beholding our God who accepts death on our 

behalf so that we might know life. We all are here, saints and sinners, heroes and villains, friends and enemies. Here 

God gathers us, staring up at the God who came down to earth, who became human with us, who blessed and gave 

hope, and who now dies for us.  

With the promise of new life, of the hope of the resurrection, we gather as the community of God, reconciled and 

embraced by the death of this One on the cross. Here we become God’s people. And that promise will never be broken.  

May God’s love and life embrace you through this Lenten season! 

Peace, 

Pastor Aaron Richter 

Pastor Aaron’s 
Message 
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Dr. Debbie Cottrell 

President of Texas Lutheran University 

 

Guest Preaching on Sunday, April 3                         

9am and 11am Worship Services 

 

Meet Dr. Cottrell 

10:15am - 10:45am in the Fellowship Hall 

 
 

Dr. Debbie Cottrell is a native of Dallas, Texas. Prior to assuming the presidency of Texas Lutheran 

University in 2019, she served as Vice President for Academic Affairs at TLU for seven years. As 

president, she has led TLU in creating a new strategic plan that focuses on strengthening the 

student experience; diversifying academic programs; furthering a culture of diversity, equity, and 

inclusion; enhancing financial stability; and creating strong community partnerships. In the 

presidency, Dr. Cottrell has drawn on her work as chief academic officer, particularly in the areas of 

facilities expansion and growth in sponsored research opportunities. 

Dr. Cottrell holds a bachelor’s degree from Baylor University and a master’s and Ph.D. in History 

from the University of Texas at Austin. Prior to attending graduate school, Dr. Cottrell taught middle 

school and worked as an editor at the Texas Historical Commission in Austin. Following completion 

of her Ph.D., she began her college teaching career at Cottey College in Missouri. She subsequently 

held administrative positions at Smith College in Massachusetts and William Peace University in 

North Carolina. Her scholarly interests are in the area of U.S. women’s history and the history of 

education, along with a distinct appreciation for regional history. 

Dr. Cottrell serves on the Board of the Independent Colleges and Universities of Texas (ICUT) and 

is active in numerous programs of the Network of ELCA Colleges and Universities (NECU) and the 

Council of Independent Colleges. 

Dr. Cottrell is married to a fellow historian, Dr. Alan Cottrell. They have one grown son, Andy, who 

lives in Boston, Massachusetts.  
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Meet the President of TLU 



Early Childhood Programs 

Jennifer Feutz 

Spring has arrived 

and the Preschool is a-buzz 

with the children learning and 

growing! At the end of March, 

the children will honor the 

special men in their lives with 

“Donuts with Dads.” 

 

Worship and Music 

Ken Smith 

See page 9. 

 
Congregational Life 

Becky Sonnen 

 

Coffee Fellowship Cleanup: 

 

 

 

 

 

We can use baked goods 

for snacks after worship 

services. Please consider 

helping by bringing         

some homemade or  

store-bought goodies 

according to the chart, or 

just bring them anytime! 

 

On Easter Sunday, we will 

hold an Easter Egg Hunt at 

10:30am. We have plenty of 

plastic eggs, but need many 

bags of goodies to fill them! If 

you’d like to help, please 

donate small toys or individually-wrapped candies 

that will fit inside traditional plastic Easter eggs. We 

will need them by Sunday, April 10. Thank you! 

 

Ministry Support 

Don Kurtti 

 

Stewardship 

Our 2022 Stewardship chair has needed to step 

down. Please prayerfully consider serving your 

church in this capacity. You may be the perfect fit! 

See page 8. 

 

Servant Outreach 

Amy Coronado 

See page 11. 

 

Discipleship 

Aaron Theilengerdes 

 
Property and Resources 

Charles Beierle 

 

Evangelism 

Lori O’Berg 
 

 

Council News 

Date Crew 

Apr 3 Ryan Etheridge 

Apr 10 Allison Moreland 

Apr 17 Neuzil Family 

Apr 24 Jackie Mitchell 

Last Name Date 

C - E Apr 3 

F - H Apr 10 

I - M Apr 17 

N - R Apr 24 

S - T May 1 
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Council Executive Board 
 

President:  

John Gallo 

 

See page 3. 

 
 

Vice President:  

Barbara Wade 

 
 

Financial Secretary:  

John Schultz 

 

Treasurer:  

Gordon Hengst 

 
 

Secretary:  

Nicholle Seiler 

 

 

Happy Pi Day!  I have the pleasure of writing this column 

on March 14th, or for the geeks out there, 3.14 (π). So 

why all the excitement? Besides being an excuse to 

have a great slice of your favorite pie, 3.14 is the value of 

π and is never ending, and so are the offering gifts to 

Triumphant!  As of this writing, we are two months into 

2022, 1/6th of the year is already done, and giving is 

pretty much on target — just slightly behind. For 

February, we rebounded from our slow start at the 

beginning of the year. Once again, our Preschool and 

MDO program had a monthly net gain of $2,781.42. And 

as the Financial Summary chart shows on page 14, our 

monthly offering goal was achieved and the building fund 

had a slight shortfall for the month. So overall, a pretty 

good month for a February.   

 

A Fun Fact about Giving:   

Did you know that most banks offer 

a Bill Pay service which is 

equivalent to writing and mailing a 

paper check? Most Bill Pay 

services are free of charge (check with your bank for 

exact details). Bill Pay services can be either automatic 

monthly payments or manual payments to be equivalent 

to the General Operating Fund or Building Fund 

offerings. I use this service to do regular automatic 

donations for both general offering and building fund 

donations. 

 

I’m also pleased to report that we have a new 

bookkeeper! Helen Bauer has graciously volunteered to 

perform the duties of Bookkeeper for the church. I am 

grateful for her service, and look forward to working with 

her and the rest of the finance team to manage TLC’s 

finances. I greatly appreciate Jerry Guebard and Marilyn 

Winters for assisting with the Bookkeeper duties while 

we get Helen up to speed. 

— Gordon Hengst, Council Treasurer 

 

Council News 
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Treasurer’s Corner 

 



 

Apr 3: Isaiah 43:16 - 21 

 John 12:1 - 8 
 

Apr 10: Luke 19:28 - 40 

 Luke 22:14 - 23:56 
 

Apr 15, Good Friday: 

 Prophecy Reading: Isaiah 53:3 - 12 

 First Word: Luke 23:32 - 38 

 Second Word: Luke 23:39 - 45 

 Third Word: John 19:23 - 27 

 Fourth Word: Mark 15:23 - 36 

 Fifth Word: John 19:28 - 29 

 Sixth Word: John 19:30 - 37 

 Seventh Word: Luke 23:44 - 56 
 

Apr 16, Easter Vigil: 

 Genesis 1:1 - 2:4a 

 Exodus 14:10 - 31, 15:20 - 21 

 Ezekiel 37:1 - 14 

 Daniel 3:1 - 29 

 Romans 6:3 - 11 

 John 20:1 - 18 
 

Apr 17, Easter Sunday: 

 Isaiah 25:6 - 9 

 Luke 24:1 - 12 
 

Apr 24, Fiesta Sunday: 

 Acts 5:27 - 32 

 John 15:10 - 12 

February 

Readings 

 

7 Important Women          
of the                              

Protestant Reformation 

T his is the second of the seven notable women of the 

Protestant Reformation featured in The Christian 

Post. Although these women have differing backgrounds, 

they each greatly supported the movement and helped 

advance Protestant beliefs. 

 

Argula von Grumbach (1492 - 1554) 

 

Argula von Grumbach (1492-

1554), a Bavarian 

noblewoman who was a 

prominent supporter of the 

Protestant Reformation.                 

| Public Domain 

 

Born to a Bavarian noble family named von Stauff the same 

year that Christopher Columbus first sailed to the Western 

hemisphere, Argula von Grumbach was known for her 

defense of the Reformation. 

When the University of Ingolstadt arrested a Protestant 

teacher, von Grumbach wrote a letter of protest that 

promoted Reformation ideas and was widely distributed to 

the public. 

Martin Luther, who corresponded with von Grumbach 

extensively and met her in person in 1530 near Augsburg, 

spoke highly of the Bavarian noblewoman and her work. 

“That most noble woman, Argula von Stauffer, is there 

making a valiant fight with great spirit boldness of speech 

and knowledge of Christ. She deserves that all pray for 

Christ’s victory in her,” wrote Luther to a friend. 

“She alone, among these monsters, carries on with firm 

faith, though, she admits, not without inner trembling. She is 

a singular instrument of Christ.”  

 

Editor’s Note: This article continues next month when the third of these 

notable women will be featured in the May edition of The Trumpet. 

Reprinted with permission. The Christian Post, Michael Gryboski, 

www.christianpost.com.  
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April Readings 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Isaiah+43%3A16+-+21&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+12%3A1+-+8&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+19%3A28+-+40&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+22%3A14+-+23%3A56&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Isaiah+53%3A3+-+12&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+23%3A32+-+38&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+23%3A39+-+45&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+19%3A23+-+27&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Mark+15%3A23+-+36&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+19%3A28+-+29&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+19%3A30+-+37&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+23%3A44+-+56&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Genesis+1%3A1+-+2%3A4a&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Exodus+14%3A10+-+31%2C+15%3A20+-+21&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Ezekiel+37%3A1+-+14&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Daniel+3%3A1+-+29&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Romans+6%3A3+-+11&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+20%3A1+-+18&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Isaiah+25%3A6+-+9&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+24%3A1+-+12&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Acts+5%3A27+-+32&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+15%3A10+-+12&version=NRSV
https://www.christianpost.com/news/7-important-women-of-the-protestant-reformation.html?page=3


 

April Readers & Assisting Ministers 

Apr 3 9:00am Assisting Minister Rose-Marie Smith 

  Recorded Reader Ann Wofford 

 11:00am Assisting Minister Jackie Mitchell 

  Recorded Reader Ann Wofford 

 5:00pm Reader/Comm Asst Mary Gandolfo 

Apr 10 9:00am Assisting Minister Rose-Marie Smith 

Palm Sunday  Reader Becky Sonnen 

 11:00am Assisting Minister Doug Hammerstrom 

  Reader Kelli Haug 

 5:00pm Communion Asst OPEN 

  Reader Bobbie White 

Apr 15  Noon Assisting Minister Chris St.Clair 

Good Friday  Readers:  

     

 7pm Assisting Minister Chris St.Clair 

  Readers:  

    

Apr 16 7:00pm Assisting Minister Dean Neuzil 

Easter Vigil  Readers:  

    

Apr 17 7:00am Assisting Minister Walter Brown 

Easter Sunday  Reader Paula Salazar 

 9:00am Assisting Minister Ken Weber 

  Reader John Schultz 

 11:00am Assisting Minister Amanda Henderson 

  Reader Jim Moreland 

Apr 24 9:00am Assisting Minister Jason Gordon  

  Reader Tom O’Berg 

 11:00am Assisting Minister Debbie Roberts 

  Reader Lindy Hammerstrom 

 5:00pm Reader/Comm Asst Marshall Gomez 
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Paula Salazar, Jim Moreland, Lois Glazener,            

Ron Glazener, Nancy Molter, Doug Hammerstrom 

Judy Pratt, We need 5 more readers. Would 

you like to help by being a reader today? 

Lois Glazener, Mary Gandolfo, Ron Glazener, 

Brit St.Clair, and Marshall Gomez 



Healing Service 
Did you know that we have a Healing Service at 5pm 

on the first Sunday of each month? It is a time to 

recognize God as our healer and invite him to guide 

and help us in our pain, discomfort, and suffering. 

Please join us for this meaningful service. 

 

Stewardship Council Position is OPEN 

The Stewardship Council position is currently open. 

If you have a heart for encouraging others in using 

their gifts – talents, time and materials – for the 

Lord and his church body, please send an email to 

John Gallo for more info on this position. 

 

Welcome, New Members! 
TLC welcomed several new 

members in March. Be sure to 

introduce yourself when you get 

the chance! 

 

• Von Zimmerhanzel was baptized at the 11am 

worship service on March 6. His family joined in 

January: his parents, Kody and Michelle 

Zimmerhanzel, and his sister, Launa. 

 

• Connor and Destiny Hagen and their son, 

Christian. Christian was baptized during the 9am 

worship service on March 27. 

 

• Logan and Michelle Wiltz and their son, Barrett. 

Barrett was baptized during the 11am worship 

service on March 27. 

 

Creative Blessings has a NEW TIME 
We are now meeting on the 2nd & 4th Tuesdays at 

9:30am alongside the Quilting Bees in the room 

between the Sanctuary and Heimer Hall. There is 

lots of fun and laughter as we create prayer shawls 

for anyone in need of comfort. We are happy to 

provide assistance and materials. We hope 

you can join us! Have questions? Call Sharon 

St.Clair at (210)651-9090. 

Pastor & Pastry 

Sunday, April 10 at 10:15am 
If you are a visitor and want to learn a little more 

about Triumphant, join Pastor Aaron in the church 

library! Meet the pastor, ask some questions, 

enjoy a doughnut (or two!), and find out if TLC is 

the right church for you! 

 

Primetimers’ Luncheon 

Monday, April 11 at noon 

If you are 60 or better, please join us in the 

Fellowship Hall for a hot meal and some warm 

conversation! Find out more on our website. 

 

Trivia Night 

Saturday, April 30 at 7:30pm 

It is said that if something happens twice, it 

becomes a tradition. We hope you join us for our 

newest tradition of Trivia Night! We'll gather on 

Zoom and share answers and laughter! See you 

there! Get the Zoom login info on our website. 

 

Family Retreat 

May 13 - 15 

Our Family Retreat is making a 

comeback this year! We hope 

you and your family mark your 

calendars and plan to join us at 

Camp Chrysalis for a wonderful 

weekend of being together (finally!), and building 

relationships with God and each other. There is 

also a Saturday-only option. For overnight 

campers, cabins are equipped with a central 

gathering space, small kitchenette, and 4 

bedrooms. Register by April 17 (Easter Sunday!) to 

save $10 per person. For more information, visit 

our website or scan the QR code. 

 

Register Here: https://tithe.ly/event-registration/

#/5113830  

 

Church Life 
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Holy Week 
Palm Sunday - April 10 

     Services at 9am, 11am, and 5pm 

 

     Maundy Thursday                                              

Living Last Supper Presentation 

April 14 at 7pm 

 

Good Friday - April 15 

     Services at Noon and 7pm 

 

     Easter Vigil - April 16 at 7pm 

 

     Easter Sunday - April 17 

     Sunrise Service - 7am 

Easter Services - 9am and 11am 

     Easter Breakfast - 8:30-10:30am 

     Egg Hunt - 10:30am 



 
By Rose-Marie Smith 

Created for Community 

A s I write this, we are going through Lent. Our congregation’s focus, as we reflect, has been centered around 

“community.”  God never intended for any of us to live the Christian life alone. So, community is one of God’s 

great gifts in that He pours out His love on us all. It is a picture of what God desires the world to be – a rich life 

where we meet needs and receive joy together. We share a common life in Christ, moving beyond self-interest 

and superficial relationships. As believers, we commit ourselves to the biblical ideal of a life together as the 

people of God. This is a growth process where we forgive, teach, encourage, pray for, serve, and love one 

another. We are to be kind, compassionate, generous, and hospitable, regarding each other more highly than 

ourselves – all out of our reverence for Christ. 

All of this reflects the motivation of Stephen Ministry – to bear each other’s burdens (Galatians 6:2) and to come 

alongside the hurting, especially as others are walking away — not to criticize, scold, or judge but to support, 

encourage, assist, love, uplift, and pray with and for people as they handle difficult life situations and challenges. 

We truly listen as others share their struggles, failures, heartaches, and even successes. These qualities are often 

rare in our society.   

Stephen Ministers put aside their self-interests so they can serve others. They fully and freely share the spiritual 

gifts God has given them. The presence and power of God is brought into the caring relationship. If we think we 

can live in total independence and self-sufficiency, we’re deluding ourselves. Not only were we created for 

community, we also need community.  The truth is that we need to trust and depend on other believers to walk 

alongside us and spur us on in our faith. We rejoice and mourn with each other (Romans 12:15).   

In the New Testament (Mark 2:1-12, Matthew 9:1-9, Luke 5:17-28), we find 

the story of the paralytic’s healing. In Capernaum, where Jesus was teaching, 

some men sought healing for their friend. The man was severely paralyzed 

and lying on a mat, incapable of self-supporting work and dependent on the 

grace of others for survival. But too many people had come to the house 

where Jesus was teaching. After carrying their friend this far, these men were 

determined not to be deterred. They carried him up to the roof and made a 

hole in it to lower their friend, via ropes, to the feet of Jesus. Jesus 

recognized the faith of these men and the extraordinary efforts to bring their 

friend to Him. He recognized that they allowed no obstacle to stop their 

purpose. Jesus spoke with compassion and tenderness, understanding the 

man’s deep and unspoken needs – even more than his paralysis. Jesus 

announced the forgiveness of the man’s sins. 

Like the paralyzed man, when suffering (for example: death, illness, unemployment) comes, and we are paralyzed 

on a stretcher needing help to meet and move through the pain to God, we can feel no one cares or will carry our 

stretcher. This man’s friends give us a beautiful illustration of community in their persevering actions on his 

behalf. In community, they were intentional in their purpose on behalf of another. 

Community invests in people, knitting hearts together. Community means watching over one another, knowing 

that as we serve, all of us are growing stronger in Christ. 

I challenge you that the next time someone is facing a problem, and you’re tempted to think it is no concern of 

yours – remember when one is affected, all are at risk. When you are lying paralyzed on your 

stretcher, which has four corners, who in your life will carry each one? Can someone else count on you?  
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Living Last Supper Presentation 

 

Lenten News 

Final Lenten Service & Dinner 

Wednesday, April 6 
 

Let’s prepare our hearts  and minds for Holy Week and Easter. Please join us for a meal, 

provided by the TLC Staff, at 5:45pm in the Fellowship Hall. At 6:30pm, proceed to the 

Sanctuary for our Lenten service, the beautiful Holden Evening Prayer. Wednesday Nite Live is 

from 7 - 7:45pm. You can also find Lenten Service info on our website. 

 

Our Lenten Service Project is designed to help others meet some of their 

most basic needs. From now through Easter Sunday, we are collecting 

diapers, sports bras, and women’s, men’s, and children’s underwear for 

people in need at Haven for Hope, Child Protective Services (CPS), and 

Randolph Area Christian Assistance Program (RACAP). Please place 

your donations in the laundry basket in the Narthex. New items only, please. 
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Thursday, April 14 at 7pm 

In the Sanctuary 

Some of Triumphant’s best actors will be re-enacting the events of The Last Supper, the night when Jesus 

taught the sacrament of Communion and proclaimed to his disciples that one of them would soon betray 

him. You won’t want to miss this very special event during Holy Week! 

https://www.triumphantlutheran.org/lent


 

There is a time for everything, and a season for every activity under heaven:  — Ecclesiastes 3:1 NIV 

I 
 had a sliver in my thumb — not exactly earth shaking, I know, nor a surprise, given that I had been 

trimming roses! It was time to get them ready for their spring and summer seasons. This got me to 

thinking, especially since I didn’t seem to be able to get rid of the sliver. 

In the verses that follow this “time for everything” quotation, there is a list of things there is a time for, but 

none of them are about getting rose thorn slivers! But there is one verse about planting and uprooting. While 

I was doing neither of the above, I was elbow-deep in trimming and getting my plants pruned and ready for 

the next year. Every year, we heed nature’s call to tend our gardens and prepare them for new growth.                   

I would also venture to guess that there are a few slivers involved in that tending. Believe me when I say I 

feel your pain! 

I am the true vine and my Father is the gardener. He cuts off every branch in me that bears no fruit, while 

every branch that does bear fruit, he prunes so that it will be even more fruitful.  — John 15:1 – 2  NIV 

I always feel a little guilty about cutting living plants because at some 

level, I figure they must feel some pain. When I looked at all the cuttings  

in the trash can, and then back to the bushes, I wondered if I had cut too 

much. Was I causing more harm than good for my roses? 

Fast forward about four weeks — it turns out I hadn’t cut too much! My 

roses are starting to grow and they seem to have weathered the cutting 

and freezing temperatures just fine. I am looking forward to a really 

beautiful crop of roses in my back yard. I know — it has been four weeks 

— but I just got the last of that tenacious sliver out of my thumb. What 

does this say about the trimming and pruning I need to do to produce 

fruit? It takes time, effort, constant awareness of what is going on in my 

life, and I’m sure you can add a few more descriptors to the list. 

This is to my Father’s glory, that you bear much fruit, showing yourselves 

to be my disciples.  — John 15:8  NIV 

The Good Steward is just like my rose bushes. We all need tending and pruning to produce good fruit. All this 

trimming, cutting, and pruning is not without a certain amount of pain. But like the actions involved in 

tending our lives, the pain passes and we become bearers of fruit — to the glory of our Father in heaven.  

 Join me as I continue to remove slivers and survive the pruning that is happening along the way. 

We are all bearing fruit — and all of it to the glory of our Father!!! 

 

The Good Steward 
By Mary Gandolfo 
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Thank You from Mickey Sanders: 

Triumphant Lutheran Church has been such a blessing to me and Russ 

over the years. Thank you to everyone for the love and care you have 

shown me and my family as we dealt with saying “goodbye, see you 

later” to Russ, planned a memorial service, rescheduled it, and finally 

held the memorial service. I appreciate it all so, so much.                       

— Mickey Sanders 
 

Thank You on behalf of Little Sprouts in Honduras: 

Your kindness and generosity has overflowed!  Thank you for the 

donations and purchases of jewelry to support Little Sprouts — $954.06 

was raised!!! Our Servant Outreach ministry team has also stepped forward and added the rest to reach the 

$1,200 goal. By achieving this goal, the children in Roatan, Honduras, will receive vitamins for a FULL 

YEAR. God gave me the task of raising the funds while on my mission trip to Honduras last summer, 

and thanks to all of your help, it happened. Thank you!    — Jennifer Feutz 
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By John Gallo 

President’s Perspective 
Greetings Members of TLC, 

I hope this Lenten Season has brought you peace and reflection as we move toward the celebration of Easter 

and the resurrection of our Lord. This is a time for celebration in the renewal in God’s promise that through 

Christ our sins are forgiven. We can see this renewal happening all around us this time of year as spring 

brings new life and new hope. This year, we can particularly see it as we move out from under the cloud that 

has consumed us through this pandemic.   

Back in February, I wrote about the Council seeking a church-wide goal for the year. We have chosen to focus 

on us growing as a congregation. We will be looking to grow all of our platforms: membership, attendance 

(in-person for church and Wednesday Night Live), and online and social media by 20% by the end of the year. 

We will have monthly engagements that everyone can help with throughout the year to help reach this goal. 

We will roll it out after Easter, so be on the lookout for more information. 

As we move out of the pandemic, this goal will assist all of us in letting our community know we are here and 

Triumphant is a place they can come to for renewal, for fellowship, and to participate in a community of faith 

that is centered around God’s word and grace. If you have any questions about this initiative, please reach 

out and send me an email. 

Many blessings to you this month! 
 

John Gallo, TLC Council President 

  
“The bricks have fallen down, but we will rebuild with dressed stone; the fig trees have been felled, but we 

will replace them with cedars.” — Isaiah 9:10 

mailto:johngallo02@yahoo.com


2022 Financials

2022  Month End Financial Summary

February Year to Date

$50,895 $102,170 Operating Income $692,016

$53,863 $116,424 Bldg Fund Income $91,104

($2,969) ($14,254) Other Income $4,448

$13,342 $22,032 TOTAL INCOME $787,568
$11,139 $19,754 Operating Expenses $736,128

$2,204 $2,277 Debt Service $91,104

($765) ($11,976) TOTAL EXPENSES $827,232

ANNUAL BUDGET

February
KEY POINTS:

U February:   TLC rebounded slightly in February 2022 compared to the slow start in January. Weekly offering was slightly 

higher than budgeted, and the Preschool/MDO programs had an overall net of $2,781.42. However, even though expenses 

were slightly lower than budgeted, TLC had an overall net loss of $765.15.  

U Building Fund and Mortgage:  The building fund was also slightly under budget for the month.  An additional $471.87 

will be taken from the Building Fund Current Excess account to make a full mortgage payment.

U Mortgage:  The Finance team has submitted refinancing packages to both Thrivent and the Mission Investment Fund to 

get firm quotes from each vendor on the going interest rates and one-time refinancing fees. We should have information 

on the refinancing options in the next Trumpet.  

Net Designated Income

TOTAL NET INCOME

February

Description

Operating Income

NET INCOME

February

Operating Expenses

Net Operating Income

Bldg & Designated Income

Bldg & Designated Expenses

$612,547 $645,281 $645,281

$587,453 $554,719 $549,262
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$65,297 

$75,121 
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Any amount above the Mthly Goal is put towards the Principal, so we 
need to make the goal every month



 

The May Trumpet Deadline 

Wednesday                         
April 20, 2022 

 

Send Submissions to:                                                   
newsletter@triumphantlutheran.org 

1 Paolo Villa 

3 Alexa Milstein, David Sweet 

4 Markus Arvidson, Jeff Boyes, Angel 

Gomez, Stephen Johnson 

5 Steven DuParc, Clara Skinner, Natalie 

Weinhardt 

7 Susan Braden 

8 Sydney Spreen, Linda Wilson 

10 April Phillips 

11 Judie Waechter 

13 Todd Skinner 

14 Gini Bouzard 

17 Karen Denton, Patrick McCaffrey 

19 Sharilyn Krauss 

21 Jean Craigmile, Mackenzie Miller,   

Melinda Cruz-Balderas 

23 Megan Johnston, Rodney Leachman 

24 Rick Sonnen 

25 Leslie Roberts, Marilyn Winters 

26 Michael Beierle, Sandy Crawford,    

Jennifer Spreen, Mark Weinhardt 

27 Scott Oberle, Donald Zipp 

28 Evan Johnson 

29 Isabella Garcia 

30 Nadine Schultz 

  

  

  

 

Edwin Catchot (Brother of DK Guebard)  
 +3-10-2022 

Tim Fetter (TLC Member)  +3-20-2022 

Larry Gee (Friend of Carol Snyder)                     
 +3-21-2022 

Lee Johnson (Son of Orpah Johnson)                 
 +3-21-2022 

In Loving Memory 

4 Jerome & Wilma Baumann 

6 Jennifer & Brian Osborne 

8 Gayle & Charlie Maltby 

11 Ryan & Angela Etheridge 

11 Leon & Angie Henk 

14 Jeff & Robin Koch 

17 Shane & Caryn Skaggs 

18 Austin & Mallory Hall 

23 Kevin & Kim Hinze 

25 Dean & Samantha Neuzil 
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Triumphant Lutheran Worship Services 

Sundays at 9am, 11am, and 5pm in the Sanctuary 

Click here for online worship on YouTube. 

Live Stream Worship: Sundays at 9am 

Preschool: Monday - Friday, 9am - 1:45pm 

MDO: Mondays & Wednesdays, 9am - 1:45pm 

 

Website: triumphantlutheran.org 

(210) 651-9090                  

Church Emails 
 

Pastor Aaron Richter 
pastoraaron@triumphantlutheran.org 
 
Deacon Chris St. Clair 
deaconchris@triumphantlutheran.org 
 
Sharon Hopkins, Administrator 
administrator@triumphantlutheran.org 
 
Carol Snyder, Music Director 
musicarol820@gmail.com 
 
Sharilyn Krauss, Editor/Webmaster 
newsletter@triumphantlutheran.org 
 
Kristin Miller, Preschool Director 
preschool@triumphantlutheran.org 
 
Frank Fogg, Sexton 
sexton@triumphantlutheran.org 
 
Helen Bauer, Accounts Payable 
bookkeeper@triumphantlutheran.org 

 

Triumphant Lutheran Church 

21315 Bat Cave Road 

San Antonio, TX  78266 

 

We Grow in Christ to Serve Others 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCY8lCKmE4rurIus63YqdDZA
https://www.triumphantlutheran.org/live-stream
https://www.triumphantlutheran.org/preschool
https://www.triumphantlutheran.org/mother-s-day-out-program
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mailto:deaconchris@triumphantlutheran.org
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mailto:newsletter@triumphantlutheran.org
mailto:preschool@triumphantlutheran.org
mailto:sexton@triumphantlutheran.org
mailto:bookkeeper@triumphantlutheran.org

